     Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, September 25, 2018
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
September 25, 2018 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Andrew Kitzen, Commissioners Thomas Collins, Edmund M. Erickson and Thomas Brown.  District Secretary Karla Wright was also in attendance.  Comm. Andre Sorrentino was excused.    
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.   
· Request the Board approve the September Workshop/Early bills.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the September Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoice.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoice.  Motion unanimously carried.

· JP Morgan Chase credit card in the amount of $2,330.33

· Cancelled and reissued checks:  Request the Board approve the cancellation and reissue of the following checks.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the cancellation and reissue of the following checks.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Cancelled check # 3943 issued on 7/11/18 in the amount of $621.30, reissued check # 4086 issued on 9/25/18 in the amount of $621.30.

· Cancelled check # 3944 issued on 7/11/18 in the amount of $359.70, reissued check # 4087 issued on 9/25/18 in the amount of $359.70.

· Cancelled check # 4032 issued on 8/28/18 in the amount of $246.44, reissued check # 4088 issued on 9/25/18 in the amount of $246.44.

· Cancelled check # 4033 issued on 8/28/18 in the amount of $1,419.57, reissued check # 4089 issued on 9/25/18 in the amount of $1,419.57.

· Request the Board approve the use of the Meeting Hall on Monday, October 29th for annual blood drive to be held from 2:30pm – 8:30pm.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of the meeting hall for annual blood drive.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall to department member Mike Friel on Saturday, November 17th from 2pm – 7pm for a Baptism.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the meeting hall to department member Mike Friel.  Approval is pending proof of insurance.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of hardware (nuts, bolts & washers) not to exceed $600 from Choice Distribution.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the purchase of hardware from Choice Distribution.  Motion unanimously carried.    

· Training & Education Requirements for Members of the Department to hold rank of Line Officer.  Tabled to October Board Meeting. 

· Social Media Policy.  Tabled to October Board Meeting.  

· Workplace Violence Prevention and Incident Reporting Policy.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the revisions to the Workplace Violence Prevention and Incident Reporting Policy.  Sent to Joe Frank, Attorney for review and approval.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Letter from John Breslin in reference to Changing of Zoning at Oakwood Road property.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved to go forward with plans to Change the Zone to Commercial property at Oakwood Road.  Motion unanimously carried.
· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved to begin the process of creating the fall newsletter.  Motion unanimously carried. 

After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.







Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Fire District Secretary
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


